

 
STURTON AND STOW NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN GROUP


Notes
of the meeting held at 
7pm Thursday 13th December 2018
in the 
Sturton Old Schoolroom.


              Present:  		Gordon Bruce, Stuart Christie, Pam Duncan, Carol 					Gilbert, Chris Grinham-Green, Carl Hawke (Chair), 
				Ben Irving, Mike Metcalfe, Dennis M Taylor, Anne 					Taylor, Clive Thompson, Rosalind Watson

1.  Apologies:		Mel Banham, Paula Justham, Norman Read, Phil 				Turney, Lorraine White

2.  Notes of the meeting held on 8th November
	 Agreed

3.  Matters arising not otherwise on the agenda

3.1     Youth Club
	  Gordon attended the Youth Club Committee meeting on 21st November 
	  and explained our aims and aspirations to engage them in the process, 
	  which was well received by the young people present. 
	  Action
· We need to articulate what we want of them in parallel with the questionnaire and they will consider the best mechanism
· Gordon will contact Marcus Needham with deadlines as appropriate

3.2	  Follow up on meeting with Ian Marshman
	  Action
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Carl will maintain a link with Ian with a view to ensuring we can engage with the team when preparing for the walkabouts

3.3	  Outstanding issues from meeting with OpenPlan
	  Next step with OP will be the walkabouts, which we now anticipate will be 
	end of March/early April. In terms of the historical aspects, the History      Society has a lot of data. One plan used a timeline to describe the development in their area and that may be relevant for us.
	Further to the meeting with Janet, Norman is speaking to Simone re the billing arrangements.

3.4	Meeting with Headteacher
	Mel had a very positive meeting with the Head. She will brief the governors and recommend how they can best engage with the children and parents.

4. Feedback on meeting with Janet Clark 7.12.18
	    and next steps
	    Following the meeting, Sam Smith from Community Lincs (CL) has made 	    contact with a view to making further documents and the minutes of the 	 	    meeting available on googledrive  www.drive.google.com , hopefully by 	    	    tomorrow.
	    Gordon took us through the timescales and process:
· Anyone who has ideas on questions should email Sam  - her email is on the circulation list now – and copy the group in
· A draft will be with us by 10th NB Gordon will email Sam and ask that it is circulated to us all by 5pm on 9th
· It will be the main item at our meeting on 10th
· Weekend to get comments back to Sam
· 18th the final questionnaire will be ready
· Delivered to us on 21st NB Janet has clarified that the printing of the questionnaire is done by CL as part of their contract
· Hand delivered to all households  (with the Sturton Newsletter in Sturton, via a team in Stow organized by the Parish Council, but volunteers will be needed for the more rural areas)
· It could also possibly be made available via the school
· It will be available online via surveymonkey
· Gordon has purchased a pay as you go sim card, which will provide an answerphone message for anyone who has received the newsletter, but not the questionnaire, anyone who needs assistance with the questionnaire or needs it collecting
· Collection points need to be agreed in Sturton and Stow
· Till 5th February for collection
· Community Lincs will analyse the results and produce a report by 22nd February
· They will present the results to us by 7th March
· Public event 4-7pm 14/15th March

It needs to be publicised and Gordon has prepared an article for the Sturton 	    Newsletter and will also submit it the Church Parish News. We will also utilise 	    all four banners, plus posters on the various noticeboards around the area.

5. Public Engagement

5.1 Feedback on Christmas Markets
	Steady engagement at both events with some people signing up to be 	involved in the walkabouts. It was noted that people had seen the banners 	and found them informative.

5.2 Engaging with local social media
	Action
· Gordon will draft a short piece and send to Pam
· Pam will circulate it asking that anyone who has contacts with local organisations and their websites ask permission to post the article and provide a link to the Neighbourhood Plan website

5.3 Articles for local newsletters
	As in 4 above 

6.	Budget								
	    Carol reported that the only change was charges for the lettering for the 	    banners. We will need to look at budget allocations regarding publicity.
	    Anne was asked to confirm the Stow had included £500 in the precept 	 	    for 2019/20 and she said she believed that to be the case.

7.	    Any Other Business (items to be notified to Carl or Pam in advance)
	     None.

8.	  Next meeting

7pm   Thursday 10th January 2019 
in 
the Old Schoolroom, Sturton

	   The main item will be consideration of the draft questionnaire.
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